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Surrey expansion of SEN places

An ‘Outstanding’ Surrey school could open a new satellite site at another primary- around eight miles away.

Surrey County Council has revealed plans to expand a top-rated school for children with severe learning difficulties. Woodlands
School, in Leatherhead, could have a second location at Cranmere Primary and Nursery school in Esher - a mere 25-30 minute
drive away.

The move would create up to 28 extra places for children with severe learning difficulties and autism, all of whom have an
Education, Health Care and Plans (EHCPs).

Currently Woodlands only has room for 83 pupils - though it has been squeezing in an extra 16 thanks to temporary classrooms.

Meanwhile Cranmere Primary, which has been rated ‘Good’ by Ofsted, has been running under capacity for years because of
falling birthrates, council documents state. The building can take 630 pupils, but numbers have dipped enough there’s now space
to share.

The part of the Cranmere site earmarked for the expansion will need adapting so it can properly meet the needs of Woodlands
pupils, according to reports. The work is said to have been planned to take place over the summer holidays, ready for a gradual
roll-out of places from October 2025.

Surrey County Council says the set-up makes sense both for families and the budget. Officers say having local specialist places
means children do not have to travel far away to school.

By providing places within the state system, the council’s education bill drops and saves money for the taxpayer. Should these
pupils be required to attend an education provision in the independent sector, costs would equate to around £1.484m per year
every year. This is compared to the average cost for state-maintained specialist places of £644k.

Staff at the new site will be employed directly by Woodlands School and numbers will grow slowly over time, depending on
demand.

The council says the move is part of its wider ambition to increase high-quality specialist school places across Surrey as the
number of children with EHCPs continues to rise- with a 10 per cent increase expected over the next five years.

The current stage of the consultation will close on Friday 5 September 2025
Outside Woodlands School, Leatherhead. (Credit: Google Street View)
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